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Board of Trustees


Minutes

	Date:
	8 July 2010 (194th meeting)

	Time:
	16.45

	Venue:
	Kensington Palace

	Present:
	Samir Shah (Acting Chairman)

Edwin Davies 
Tom Dixon

Betty Jackson 
	Professor Lisa Jardine 

Steve McGuckin 

Sir Timothy Sainsbury

Dame Marjorie Scardino

	In attendance:
	Mark Jones, Director, V&A
David Anderson, Director of Learning & Interpretation, V&A 

Ian Blatchford, Deputy Director, V&A

Laura Frampton, Head of Planning and Secretary to the Board of Trustees, V&A 

Moira Gemmill, Director of Projects, Design & Estate 

Jane Lawson, Director of Development 
Beth McKillop, Director of Collections, V&A
Damien Whitmore, Director of Public Affairs 
Sian Williams, Finance Director 

	Apologies:
	David Adjaye, Erin O’Connor, Michelle Ogundehin, Paul Ruddock, Paul Thompson, Bob Stefanowksi


	1
	Declaration of Interests

	1.1
	There were no declarations of interest.

	
	

	2
	Approval of Draft 2009/10 Annual Report and Accounts 

	2.1
	The Board approved the draft 2009/10 Annual Report and Accounts.  The Finance Team were congratulated. 

	
	

	3
	Minutes of the Previous meeting (20 May 2010)

	3.1
	The minutes of the meeting were agreed.

	
	

	4
	Matters arising

	4.1
	Regarding 8.2 in the minutes of the previous meeting, Trustees were informed that the labelling problems in the Medieval and Renaissance Galleries were being addressed.  Prototype new labels were being installed and feedback from a range of visitors would be sought.  

	4.2
	Regarding 9.3.ii in the minutes of the previous meeting, Trustees were informed that there was no further news about Ware Museum’s application for HLF funding for the proposed loan of the Great Bed of Ware. 

	5
	Director’s Report

	5.1
	The Report had been circulated previously.  The Director highlighted the following points:

i. At the request of DCMS, the Museum had submitted a piece of work which looked at scenarios for making savings of 25% to 30% over the next four years.  This work would feed into DCMS’s input for the Spending Review.  The outcome of the Spending Review would be known on 20 October.  At this point DCMS would decide how it would share out its allocation.  
ii. The V&A had won a Platinum Green 500 Award.
iii. The Medieval and Renaissance Galleries had won a Yellow Pencil in the D&AD Awards. 
iv. Mr Jawhar Sircar, Secretary of the Indian Ministry of Culture , had signed a joint Memorandum of Understanding between the Ministry of Culture, India and the V&A the British Museum and the British Library. 
v. The World Expo Museum, the exhibition organised by Shanghai Museum which traces the history of international expositions was attracting large numbers.  The V&A was the largest lender to the exhibition. 
vi. Regarding the V&A at Dundee project, a shortlist of six architectural practices had been announced on 27 May and the final brief had been issued.  Submissions would be in by the beginning of September.  The models and designs would be shown at Abertay University, Dundee for a period of public consultation.  The winner would be announced in October.  On 11 June it was announced that £3.8 million from Scottish Government had been made available to create the infrastructure for the site. 
vii. V&A exhibitions were performing well: 

· Horace Walpole and Strawberry Hill achieved a final visit figure of 33,600 visits, exceeding its target of 20,000. 

· Quilts: 1700 – 2010 achieved a final visit figure of 141,700, exceeding its target of 110,000.

· Grace Kelly: Style Icon had received over 100,000 visits.

· Hats: an Anthology by Stephen Jones had closed at Queensland Art Gallery in Brisbane, where it had received a record 249, 751 visits.

viii. There were plans to tour Decode to the CAFA Art Museum, Beijing in the autumn. 
ix. The Jameel Prize for Contemporary Islamic Art had opened at the Beiteddine Palace, Lebanon.
x. Visits to the V&A website had been over 2 million per month for the last two months.

xi. A number of significant acquisitions had been made for the forthcoming Postmodernism exhibition including a presentation drawing for the AT&T Building, New York, by Philip Johnson, 1978 and a Bel Air Chair by Peter Shire, 1984.
xii. The Director had recently attended a BIZOT meeting for international museum directors. Issues discussed included the move towards greener environmental standards e.g. tightening requirements for loans. 
xiii. The Director had met with Stephen Green, Chairman, HSBC and had discussed the proposal of a Year of Britain in China in 2012.  
xiv. The Director had met with Tasneem Mehta, Director, Dr Bhau Daji Lad Museum, Mumbai, and had discussed V&A touring exhibitions. 
xv. The book launch of Medieval Ivories: Early Christian to Romanesque, by Paul Williamson, would take place on 22 July. 
xvi. The private view of Raphael: Cartoons and Tapestries for the Sistine Chapel would take place on 6 September. 

	
	

	6
	Reports from Committees & V&A Enterprises Ltd 

	6.1
	Audit Committee.  The following points were highlighted: 

i. The Committee had discussed the Annual Report and Accounts for 2009/10. 

ii. The Committee had received a report on objects not in place in the Theatre Collections.  This was the last of the collections to present.  Good progress had been made.  

	9.2
	Development Committee – a report had been circulated previously. The following points were highlighted: 

i. The Friends had a record number of members. 

ii. The Museum planned to submit an application to HLF for funding for its Europe 1600-1800 Galleries. 

iii. The Director’s Circle patron trip to Beirut had been successful.

	9.3
	Finance Committee – minutes were tabled.  The following points were highlighted: 

i. The Committee had reviewed the 2009/10 outturn. 

ii. The Committee had undertaken the annual review of the Museum’s Reserves Policy. 
iii. Trustees agreed that the Mary Pauline Johnstone bequest held in restricted funds be applied to the fashion and textile study centre at Blythe House. 

	9.4
	Museum of Childhood Committee – minutes were tabled.  The following points were highlighted: 

i.          The Committee had presentations on:

· The Child in the World: Empire, Diaspora, and Global Citizenship, a collaborative research programme that was to be undertaken by the Museum and Queen Mary, University of London (QMUL).  This was an AHRC funded programme of three doctoral awards lasting five years (2010-2015).

· The future temporary exhibitions and displays programme. 

ii.          Visit figures were up 4%.

iii.         A new guidebook was scheduled for Spring. 

	9.5
	V&A Enterprises Ltd.  The following points were highlighted: 
i. VAE had excellent annual results for the financial year 2009/10. 

ii. The VAE Board had had a presentation on the merchandising opportunities for the British Design 1948 – 2012 exhibition in 2012.  

	9.6
	Buildings Strategy Committee.  The following points were highlighted: 

i. The design studies of the proposed Exhibition Road building were on display in the V&A.  The creative responses to the brief demonstrated a wide range of options for the site.  The Board agreed to proceed with a competition to agree a scheme for this site.  A budget and timescale would be set. Before a competition was launched a brief would be considered by the Buildings Strategy Committee and the Board of Trustees.

	
	

	10
	Any other business

	10.1
	There was no further business. 


Laura Frampton
16 July 2010
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